

December 15, 1950

MEMORANDUM

TO: MRS. FRANCES DERI

FROM: DR. ERNST LEWY

The following points will have to be taken up at the meeting of the Education Committee on Monday:

1. We have to discuss the present situation in regard to the fact that we have not received resignations from the others yet, provided that this has not happened until we meet.
2. We have to formulate a memo to all candidates in both groups, telling them that the other institute has been recognized and that now they'll have to make their choice between the two institutes. This, of course, we can only do after the others have resigned or after we have done something about it.
3. The question has been raised by some candidates and also by Grotjahn whether the candidates should be permitted to attend courses in both institutes. Some candidates want this and Grotjahn is very much in favor of it. I personally am against it, although one may consider the possibility of making certain exceptions.
4. Grotjahn has told Charlie Tidd that the other institute requests us to continue to sign the vouchers for the candidates for the Veterans Administration because they have not been able and will not for some time to come to be accepted by the Veterans Administration as an independent institute. Again the question is whether we want to do this or whether we would do this under certain conditions. Charlie Tidd's opinion is that we might do it provided that the Veterans Administration is informed about what the present situation is, namely that the others have seceded and formed their own institute.

I believe this is everything that is going to come up. Please let me have your discussion and opinion on these matters as soon as you can. It might be good if you feel you can do that, if you dictate perhaps your opinion to Diana over the phone.

EL/abm

P.S. All these points have to be taken care of immediately in order not to jeopardize the training program during the next trimester.